COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE – 15TH JUNE 2010

GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the COMMUNITY SERVICES Committee held at Richmond House, Richmond Park, Morton Terrace, Gainsborough on Tuesday 15th June 2010 at 7:04pm
Present:


Councillor Paul Key (In the Chair)
Councillor Pearl Banyard

Councillor Mark Binns 
Councillor James Plastow
Councillor John Ridley

In Attendance:

Assistant Clerk to the Council




Environmental Officer
Also in Attendance:

Councillor Tim Davies




Councillor David Dobbie





Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillor Cynthia Isherwood
2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr. P. Key declared a personal interest in agenda item 13 as he knew the person quoting for the job.
3. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr P. Banyard, seconded by Cllr J. Ridley that the notes of the Community Services Committee meeting on Tuesday 18th May 2010 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.


4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE TO BE DONE

No business to be dealt with.

5. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS
The Chairman had no announcements.
6. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
The Assistant Clerk had nothing to report.
7. REPORT FROM THE ENVIRONMENTAL OFFICER
The Environmental Officer informed the Committee of the proposed Mercer Wood Development plans, which would include nature area and bring the old allotments back into use. The development would be carried out by YaSig with PC Martin Yates running the project. They would however want the Town Council to be the lease holders for the land from Thonock and Somerby Estates. 
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The Environmental Officer have asked the parties concerned to give a presentation to the Full Council at their next meeting in order to inform all Councillors of the proposed project.
The Environmental Officer advised the Committee that the Council had received a request from Davey Briggs Fair to attend Aisby Walk from 8th August – 15th August.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. J. Ridley, seconded by Cllr. J. Plastow to allow the fair to attend Aisby Walk and to charge the same daily rate as last year.

The Environmental Officer advised that a deal has virtually been agreed with Ping for them to finance the Corringham Road roundabout for 5 years. He advised that the Town Council grounds maintenance team may start to tidy the roundabout up before an agreement has been drawn up in order for it to look nice.
Cllr. D/. Dobbie requested that official paperwork is drawn up from Ping.

The Environmental Officer read out two letters received from members of the public who were unhappy about the sand pit at Richmond Park being shut due to health and safety reasons.
The Environmental Officer advised the Committee that he had received drawing and a quotation from Playdale to out a new wooden balancing trail around the safety surfacing at Richmond Park where a piece of equipment was removed last year. The cost is £4628.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. P. Banyard, seconded by Cllr. J. Plastow to accept the quotation for £4628 from Playdale for a new wooden balance trail.

8. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None received.
9. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING

Nothing to dispose of.
10. RECOMMENDATIONS OF SUB-COMMITTEE MEETINGS HELD IN MAY

None received.

11. MEMBERS QUESTIONS TO THE CHAIRMAN

None received.

12. NOTICE OF MOTION

None received.
13. RICHMOND PARK SAND PIT, TIMBER BRIDGE & CLASSROOM
The Environmental Officer informed the Committee of the ideas and designs Hill Holt Wood had come up with for the park. He advised the Committee that’s he has received some costing but they are not set in stone.

The Committee discussed the plans and costings received from Hill Holt Wood.
Cllr. D. Dobbie declared a personal interest as a former member of staff at YAIL.
Cllrs. T. Davies, R. Hesse-Phillipson and D. Dobbie left the meeting at 8:05pm.
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RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. J. Ridley, seconded by Cllr. P. Banyard to authorise the Environmental Officer to go ahead with the sand pit straight away, then look into the design of plan 2 for the garden and leave the Environmental Officer to liaise with Hill Holt Wood and modify the design at his discretion with a total budget of £8500. Bring the complete and final designs for the garden back to the Committee for approval.
The meeting concluded at 8:19pm
Chairman
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